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MARLBOROUGH ROAD PUBLIC TOILETS 

TOWN COUNCIL MEETING REPORT 26/17  10 APRIL 2017 

The purpose of this paper is to ask Members’ to approve referring to the Town Council’s Solicitor the 
options now available the transfer to the Town Council of the Marlborough Road Public Toilets. 

NO. DETAIL 

1)  BACKGROUND  

a) The Isle of Wight Council approved the freehold transfer of the Marlborough Road, Esplanade 
and Ventnor Park Public Toilets to the Town Council with effect from 1 April 2016. 

b) The freehold transfers of the Eastern Esplanade and Ventnor Park Public Toilets have been 
completed but those at 1 Marlborough Road remain managed by the Town Council on the 
basis of a Tenancy at Will. 

c) The delay is the consequence of complications for the legal transfer of the fact that these toilets 
are part of a terrace and the site includes a flat directly above them. 

d) A meeting with the Isle of Wight Council’s Richard Berry took place with the Clerk on 4 April 
for him to outline the options the Isle of Wight Council now consider to be available to the 
Town Council for its continued management of the facility.  

2)  OPTIONS 

a) For the freehold transfer basis to be effected, the flat would have to be included in the transfer. 
b) The flat was leased on a 125-year term on 30 July 1990 to South Wight Housing Association 

and a copy of the lease is attached to this Report. 
c) The other option on offer, should the Town Council decide it only wants to be responsible for 

the toilets, would be a long term lease. 

3)  RECOMMENDATION 

Members are recommended to authorise the Clerk to refer the matter the Town Council’s Solicitor, 
Rajinder Sangha of Glanvilles, for advice on the relative merits and risks of each of the two options 
in time for the Public Buildings Working Group to assess the advice in advance of a decision at the 
Town Council meeting of 22 May 2017. 
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